

"Let them give thanks to the Lord for His lovingkindness, and for His wonders to the sons of men!"

Shelter of Love Center

Psalm 107:31

Praying this email finds you well. The above scripture can remind us to be thankful and count our blessings.

"When upon life's billows you are tempest tossed, when you are discouraged, thinking all is lost, count your many blessings name them one by one and it will surprise you what the Lord hath done." (Lyrics from an old hymn "Count Your Blessings")

Even during COVID19, we have seen many blessings at the Shelter of Love (SLC). We thank the Lord and thank all of you. Please enjoy the updated newsletter.



The Department of Commerce in Kampong Thom has invited SLC to sell our vegetable products in a weekend market. We sell our lettuce

that is grown by hydroponics and other vegetables that are grown at the Center like eggplant, okra, squash, etc. This is an exciting opportunity for SLC to make a little

profit and teach the youth about business. Please pray for this endeavor and new ideas for items to sell.



Three additional English classes have been added to the schedule at SLC weekly. Staff member Srey Nich



who leads these groups has the older youth teaching English to the younger students. This has been a blessing.

The staff at SLC are required to continue their studies of the Bible through T.E.E. Theological Education by Extension. The Life of Christ through the book of Matthew. They had their exam in July. Praise the Lord for this training.





the Center during the traditional Khmer New Year party. And a well deserved day trip visiting a local swimming place for rest and relaxation.

Khmer New Year was celebrated this year during August 17-21 instead of its normal time in April due to COVID19. Fun times have been had by all at



Some of the children and youth were blessed to be able to go out for dinner using their own well earned money from iobs performed.



jobs performed. A special treat for their diligence.

Student Spotlight

This month we would like to recognize Elijah using his skills learned to teach other students. Elijah has been coaching soccer to the students 10 years and older. He has also been using his piano talent to teach others and using his love for the bible to teach as well. Way to go Elijah! We are proud of him.



Praise and Prayer Requests

We are so very thankful and blessed that the need was met for laptops to help the older students better perform their online studies. Even during a pandemic God still provides blessings through people like you. Thank you!



Public schools will be opening back up this week. Please keep the students in your prayers for safety and protection. It will be an adjustment getting used to



going back to school. The 9th and 12th grade exams will now be in December. Please pray for these students.

Please pray for Lian who is in the process of applying for vocational school to study auto mechanics. Also, pray for Elijah who will be applying for Bible School.

With the participation in the weekend market we are trying to invent new products to sell. The possibility of starting a shrimp pond could provide shrimp to sell and food for the Center. There is local training available. Please pray for this to come to fruition.

Pray for the prayer and fellowship time on Wednesday nights at SLC. And continue to pray for the youth bible study on Sunday evenings.

We are praying for additional sewing machines in order for us to expand our sewing room. Items are made for sale at the Center and Love Café & Pizza. We would also like to start more sewing classes to be taught by staff member Sophea. She was once a child who grew up at SLC and is now giving back with her talent and love of sewing. We praise God for her.

We continue to pray for you and are very thankful for your prayers and support. May God bless you.

Bora Hem, Center Coordinator: bora_hem@yahoo.com
Sue Singleton, US Consultant, suesingleton73@gmail.com

SLC founders John and Anne Lewis (Faith Foundation) faithfully support this vital work. Arizona Baptist Children's Services & Family **Ministries** (www.abcs.org) their continue partnership to provide support including newsletters and fundraising assistance. 100% of donations go to the work at Shelter of Love Center in Cambodia. Tax-deductible contributions may be sent on-line at www.shelteroflove.org.